
 
 

 

 

 

14th May 2021 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

For our Muslim families, I hope that you had a wonderful EID. 

Mobile Phones in School 
As you know, we are not expecting students to hand in phones to their year team 
any more due to the Covid crisis. However, students who have their phones out of 
their bags in school will have them confiscated. Please note that the phones will be 
available for collection from the office by the students at the end of the following day.   

Parent Support 
The link below gives details of a borough initiative to support parents in their 
parenting.  
https://www.littleilford.newham.sch.uk/news/2021-05-09-peer-parenting-spring-
2021 

Year 11 - GCSE grades 
The school has had to create a Centre Policy for the allocation of grades in year 11. 
To do this, we have used the template produced by Ofqual. Part of this policy makes 
clear that teachers should not share grades with students in advance of the GCSE 
results day on Thursday 12th of August. We will be sharing details of the 
assessments that have been used to arrive at the results in each subject shortly, 
along with how to raise objections and what the appeals process will be.  It’s really 
important to say that the rules are clear that any undue pressure put on teachers by 
students or parents to raise grades could be reported as malpractice and might lead 
to disqualification.  

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Ian Wilson 
Headteacher 
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